

IGG/lmr

CONCEPCION, April 29, 1954

W. E. Kellog Foundation BATTLE CREEK, Michigan

Dear Sires:

At the time of the visit to Concepción, in 1953, of Dr. Benjamin G. Merning and in 1954, of Dr. Kinde, Dr. Fructuo so Biel, former fellow in Internal Medicine of the W. E. Kellog Foundation and Dr. Bruno Günther, former fellow in Phisiology, requested from them funds from the Foundation to purchase some pieces of equipment for their laboratories.

As a matter of fact, half the equipment of the new baberatory of Phisiology was a gift from your Foundation and the additional instruments Dr. Gunther asks for now are of great need.

partment of Chinical Investigation in which he and other personnel of the Medical, Surgical and Pediatric Services can do some interesting clinical research.

In the name of our Faculty I take the liberty of requesting this items of equipment from the W.K. Hellog Foundation giving you all kind of assurances that it is going to be of great help for our research and teaching activities.

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Ignacio González G. DEAN FACULTY OF MEDICINE